
Bolton Historical Commission
Minutes of Meeting

March 2, 2022
Attendees:
Co-Chairmen: Martha Remington, Robert Busch
Members Present: Jeannemarie Padovano, Alice Coggeshall, Robert Tattersall, and Nate
Smith
Guest: Pat Bensettler, Rona Balco and Jenny Jacobsen

Zoom meeting was called to order at 6:03 pm.

1. West and South Cemetery Plaques - An estimate has been received although the
work is not yet complete.

2. East Bolton NRHD - Ann Forbes has sent the paperwork to the Mass Historical
Commission.

3. Historic Property survey - A. Coggeshall and M. Remington anticipate a completion
date of late April for their review.

4. NRHD Certificates - Framed certificates will be displayed in the Select Board Room.
5. Advisory Meeting - The budget for FY 2022-23 was approved.
6. New Topics :

a. Town Master Plan Report - no new information.
b. Tree Warden requested a tree replacement next to the Brick Store to replace the

tree that was cut down. The town will cover this replacement..
7. Persons Park - The Parks and Recreation Department forwarded a copy of the Site

Preservation Plan to Don Lowe and the Town’s lawyer.  In their February meeting  the
Select Bard indicated that it is unwilling to commit to any mandate to spend  money at
the current time.  They are anxious to tear down the buildings and so Parks & Rec has
filed a demo permit for the cottage and the garage.  BHC will meet next week to review
the demo permits.

8. Meeting Minutes - The January and February meeting minutes were approved.
9. Meeting adjourned 6:37pm.
10. Next meeting March 9, 2022 at 6pm.

Respectfully submitted, Jeannemarie Padovano


